
Working for a safer Southwark

`  
Your reference: . 

 

 

    
Our reference: MD/21/1819/09   

    
Date:    23rd October 2009   

 
The Licensing Unit Metropolitan Police Service 
The Chaplin Centre Licensing Office 
Thurlow Street Walworth Police Station, 
London SE17 2DG 12-28 Manor Place, 
 LONDON, 

SE17 3RL 
  
 Tel:  020 -7232 – 6155 Fax6282  

         
                                                                
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Sierra Spot 6 Arnside Street SE17 2AP 
 
 

With reference to the application for a Premises Licence.  
 
Having considered the applicants recent letter detailing the new proposed hours for closure Police 
have the following amended representations to make.  

  
The applicant has offered a number of control measures as part of the operating schedule and 
Police welcome that response, however Police would require additional measures. Some of the 
following conditions may have been already offered by the applicant as part of the operating 
schedule but the wording of each condition is vital to negate any ambiguity. 
 
If the permitted hours for the sale/supply of alcohol were to be granted as per the application, 
Police would like to see the following control measures placed on the Premises Licence: 

 
1. A security search of the premises is conducted prior to opening to the public and a 

record kept of who conducted the search. 
2. That signs shall be displayed in the entrance foyer to the premises that state ‘Drugs 

Free Zone’ and ‘No Search No Entry, Management reserve the right to refuse entry’ 
3. That all matters relating to drugs shall be in accordance with the Metropolitan Police 

Best Practice Guide on the handling of drugs in pubs and clubs 
4. That suitable notices shall be displayed and announcements made requesting 

people to leave the premises in a quiet and orderly manner so as not to disturb local 
residents 

5. That a CCTV system be installed at the premises and be maintained in good 
working order and be continually recording at all times the premises are in use 
under the licence. The CCTV System must be capable of capturing an image of 
every person who enters the premises. 

6. That all CCTV footage shall be kept for a period of thirty one (31) days and shall, 
upon request, be made immediately available to Officers of the Police and the 
Council 
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7. That you shall require any regular and external promoters hiring the premises to 
complete the ‘Venue Hire Agreement’ provided by Southwark Council and, once 
completed, you shall ensure that a copy of the agreement is provided to the Police 
and Licensing Unit a minimum of fourteen days prior to the date of hire. 

8. That a Personal Licence holder is on the premises and on duty at all times that 
intoxicating liquor is supplied. 

 
I respectfully submit this representation in order that it is given consideration by your Licensing 
Committee and would be obliged if you could acknowledge receipt. 
 
 
Ian Clements PC362 MD 
Licensing Officer (Southwark North) 
 Phone:      0207 232 6155 
 Mobile:    
   Fax: 0207 232 6282 
  E-mail: ian.clements@met.police.uk 
 Mail:                Licensing Office, Walworth Police Station,      
                        12/28 Manor Place Walworth London 
                        SE17 3RL 
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